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April 2018  Welcome back to the Summer term!  [image: C:\Users\rebekah\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\GQ0W9XD7\sun[1].jpg]
	[image: C:\Users\rebekah\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\5405DYVD\5-Free-Summer-Clipart-Illustration-Of-A-Happy-Smiling-Sun[1].png]
We are hoping the summer term brings lots of sunshine! Please make sure your child has a change of clothes, a hat in their bag and, if it is a sunny day, you apply sunscreen before they arrive at pre-school. We have lotion which we will use to ‘top up’ during the day but it greatly helps with getting ready for outside play if they already have some on.

	We hope you had fun over the Easter holidays. The children have come back full of energy and enthusiasm and ready for a new term full of fun, learning and hopefully some sunshine! This half term the children will be having opportunities to learn about growing plants, keeping healthy and safe, wheels, and insects – plus a surprise delivery!
	

	[image: C:\Users\rebekah\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\M83TB7JQ\easterbasket[1].gif] A huge thank you to everyone who donated, baked, helped and spent at our Easter Fayre. We raised an amazing £447.40.  We are going to use this to purchase a new wooden sandpit for the outside area as our old one has spilt and lets in water. Any left over money will go into the kitty for the outdoor wooden blocks we are saving for.
	GARDENING  FUN!    [image: ][image: ]
This week the children have been busy helping with getting the vegetable bed ready for planting, de- seeding our old sunflowers which we grew last year and de-heading the daffodils.  They are very keen to plant some peas, carrots and beans (inspired by Jack and the Beanstalk!) so we look forward to some fresh produce from the garden!  Any ideas for what we could plant in the garden, plus any donations of plants would be greatly    appreciated!
[image: ]    [image: ] [image: ]

	Packed Lunches – It has been great to see so many children using their eco friendly food wraps in their pack lunch boxes!  The children are very keen to recycle any packaging from their lunch and put as little rubbish into the normal bin as possible, so the wraps are a great alternative to clingfilm.
	[image: C:\Users\rebekah\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\5WGI1W2D\healthy_lunchbox_ideas[1].gif]

	Next week we will be sending out a card with ideas for healthy packed lunches.  We are asking that lunches contain only one treat (e.g. chocolate bar, crisps, biscuits, yogurt) as we are aware that some children are consuming large amounts of sugar during lunchtime which has an impact on their mood and energy levels in the afternoon.  We are very keen to ensure the children are learning about sensible food choices at a young age, thereby helping set up  healthy eating habits for life.  



	[image: C:\Users\rebekah\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\GQ0W9XD7\Car_pictogram.svg[1].png]We have had further complaints about parents parking on the pavement opposite the pre-school and in the way of resident’s driveways. Please help us to keep community relations happy ones and park in places which will not hinder pedestrians or residents. Many thanks. 
	[image: C:\Users\rebekah\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\M83TB7JQ\smiley-silhouette[1].jpg]  Volunteers needed!  We are planning on taking the older children out more regularly over the summer term and making use of the beach, woods and Greenfield Gardens. If anyone is interested in volunteering to help us during these trips, or in staying at the pre-school  to take part in activities with the younger children,  please do let us know as any additional help would greatly benefit the learning experiences for the children during these times. 

	IMPORTANT DATES:
Monday 7th May – Bank Holiday, pre-school will be closed.
Monday 28th – Friday 1st June – Half term, pre-school will be closed.
Tuesday 24th July – last day of term before summer holidays begin. 

	[image: C:\Users\admin\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\3KXQYG76\liftarn-Sewing-machine[1].png]  
	We are extremely lucky to have Sara Claspar (the artist who helped us with our litter artwork), to come in and work with the children to create reusable fabric bags.  This is part of the LovePortreath project which will be supplying the Cost Cutter shop in Portreath with fabric bags, the aim being to reduce the amount of plastic waste in Portreath.  We are asking for donations of any old fabric for us to use for this project – old duvet covers, curtains, shirts, cotton tops etc. Cotton is ideal but other fabric can also work. Many thanks! 
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